DR. D.W PENNER SCHOOL

PARENT ADVISORY COUNCIL

GENERAL MEETING MINUTES Tuesday Jan 13, 2015

Attendance: Jamie Campbell (Chair), Alana Sigurdsun (Vice Chair), Jodie Zurbyk (Treasurer), 

Tanya St. Laurent (Secretary) and 8 additional parents 
Principal: Richard Rajotte 

Teacher: Kathy Grenier
Thanks to Savannah for babysitting. 

All parents are invited to attend.  Any ideas, thoughts and suggestions are always welcome.  If you cannot attend but have a question or an idea you would like discussed at the next meeting, please email: Jamie CampbellCampbell.jamie@wpg.sysco.ca and it will be brought to the table.  
Call to order and introductions:  Jamie- Happy New Year!  Hope everyone had a great New Year! 

Secretary’s Report- Last month’s minutes approved by Debbie/ 2nd by Joy

 Treasurer’s Report- Jodie Zurbyk
· Current balance $3892.73
· Bank error made- took $71.55 instead of $7.55.  The correction has been made and the money has been given back to the family that was affected. 
· $1100 profit from Poinsettia /chicken/cheese fundraiser- Easy Sell, thank you to everyone who participated!

· Movie Night Profit $ 300

· Staff Appreciation week Feb 9- Feb 13th budget $300

· Cheque written for $750.00 from the Teachers Wish List for Technology

· Financial report approved by: Debbie and seconded by : Tamara 
Presidents Report- Jamie

· Thank you to all that helped out at the holiday Winter Concert!  

· Staff Appreciation week Feb 9- Feb 13th- Joy to Coordinate

· Chairperson breakfast Feb 7th- MAPC event, 3hr networking with other parents from other schools.  Topics include: Social media/ getting involved in school planning.  Alana will be attending.  There are two more spots available.
· Great News!!  We have been awarded the SCIP Grant again this year!!!  We would like to thank the Louis Riel School Division for awarding Dr. Penner with this grant.  

· Just a reminder when submitting receipts for the Spring Fling- please make copies before giving them to Annette and put in the PAC Folder, so we can keep a record of what has been spent.

· Rick & Jamie attending a meeting to accept the grant on Tuesday Jan 20th.

Committee Reports:

Hot Lunch: Sam
· Pizza Hot Lunch Jan 22 70 kids participated/ 6 teachers/ and few moms and siblings $449 collected
· Next Hot Lunch February 19th- The Lunch Lady chicken nuggets/ grilled cheese option
Spring Fundraiser- Jamie
· Spring Fundraiser?  Do we want to change it up?  Jamie to initiate an email to get everyone talking and collecting ideas.  Decision to be made at the next PAC meeting Feb 3rd
Spring Fling Update: Sam & Tamara 

· Friday June 5th- Sports Theme: Mascots, Jets players, cheer leaders.  City of Winnipeg has rentals available at a good price.  Just in the beginning process.....
Movie Night- Esther

· Movie Night  Friday January 30th- Ratatouille Doors open @ 6:30
· Thank you to our volunteers from the November Movie night.  There were 110 children in attendance.  The Kernels popcorn was a hit!  We will try it again, put in brown bags as they stand up on their own.  3 bags of popcorn from Kernels are $65
Principal’s Report/School News- Rick Rajotte
· Pennies from LRSD- we raised $300 fantastic job!  Rule of thumb is to try to raise $1.00 per student.  We did well beyond that!  The Grade 2/3 Class ran the fundraiser and did a great job on morning announcements updating the students of how much each classed raised and giving updates daily.
· Winter Concert was amazing every student on stage!  Well done!  Thank you to all our volunteers!

· Immunizations went well.  They are held 3 times a year.  They take place again in May.

· Orff Day Jan 20th Grade 4’s- held at the Franco Manitoban Centre, 200 Grade 4’s spending the day singing & dancing.  A full day of musical appreciation!
· Jan 12th- Jan 16th Artist in the School-  Megan McArton 
· Kinder Registration Information Night for all English Schools March 4th @ 7:00pm

Teacher’s Report- Kathy Grenier

· February is I love it Read Month- Traditionally there is a theme, this year it’s Market Day.  $Money / idea of marketing- game activities/ dice games.  Harry Bell is helping to plan great ideas for the students!  There will be Penner currency, try to incorporate class/ individuals to share/teach other kids about their product.  
Teacher wish list

· $650 for buses

· $750 for technology- Cheque Written Jan 13th 2015 to Dr. Penner School
·  $250 for Grade 6 farewell

· $500 for year-end field trip 

·  $300 for patrols
Important dates for January/February 
· January 21st- Grade 5/6 Max Bell

· January 27th- Early Dismissal @ 2:30pm
· Feb 2- No School: Professional Learning Day
· Feb 13th- MTYP Gr: 2-6 9:15am- 11:10am

· Feb 16th- No School- Louis Riel Day

· Feb 19th- Hot Lunch- Grilled cheese/ chicken nuggets The Lunch Lady

· Feb 24th- Early Dismissal @ 2:30pm

New Business- Jamie

· Rick to contact Take Pride Winnipeg  in regards to the paint chipping off the wall of the school mural

· Rick to ask the question as to why is Penner the only school in the Division that is a K-6 School?

· Showcase our accomplishments as a committee, to show what we have done with the SCIP grant, money raised.  An opportunity to leave behind a legacy.  In other schools they display and showcase via picture frame showing a picture of what was purchased along with a thank you to everyone that made it possible to do so.  An idea to consider...

Adjournment- motion to adjourn 8:07pm
***Please note Date change for next PAC Meeting***

Next PAC Meeting February 3rd  
In the library @ 6:00pm

